PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 3rd May 2017
7.30pm at Geoff Rockliffe-King’s, White Gables, Wordsworth Street.

Present:
Chris Cant, Christine Sutherland, Geoff Rockliffe-King, Graham Exton, 



John Bodger, John Johnson, Malcolm Carruthers, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson,



Sally Shenton 
Apologies: 
Frankie O’Keefe, Joan Robinson, Virginia Taylor

Penrith on a Plate – Saturday 15th July, Penrith town centre.

The stall will probably be in Great Dockray, near RSPB and CWT.

Aims: 

-  Raise awareness of PACT

-  Encourage people to ‘grow their own’

-  Education re composting and reducing food waste

Details on separate sheet.

Finance update
John J reported that Jo Heeley has finished the annual report, on a minimal basis this year as the activity of the account was less than in previous years. John will circulate this accounts to the directors for approval before the AGM.

John will continue as treasurer until the AGM but will then step down. We will continue to look for a new treasurer. John will ask Jo Heeley whether she would consider the role.
Penrith Neighbourhood plan
John B reported on the environmental sub-committee which he is on with Roe Baker of CAfS. The group hope to be able to incorporate an agreement that new houses should be built to high environmental standards, equivalent to code 4, and they are also looking at transport links.

Traffic lights
Peter’s letter is ready to send but he is still trying to find the correct email address to send it to.  

A Plastic Ocean
Being shown in Kendal on Monday, Sally and Christine will go. This will help us to decide whether or not to try to get the film shown in Penrith. 

Northern Powerhouse
Sally is planning to attend this meeting in Carlisle at the end of July and will report back. She hopes to encourage renewable energy projects in Cumbria.

Waste disposal
Chris shared some thoughts about aspects of this and will circulate his notes.

Democracy
We were reminded that we all need to inform Eden District Council and Penrith Town Council of our opinions. Council meetings are open to the public but the public rarely attend. Penrith Town Council meets at Penrith Parish Centre on Monday evenings at 6pm – their next meeting is on September 25th.

Friends of Eden Public Transport
Graham plans to attend a meeting in Appleby on Friday. He understands that the group have been investigating a variety of different options for providing more bus services and also researching how people who previously travelled to work by bus have been managing without buses.

Next meeting - AGM

The AGM will be at 7.30 on Wednesday 30th August at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith and will be followed by a normal meeting.  All welcome!

(NB No meetings on August 2nd or September 6th)

